Athletic Council Meeting Minutes
IPTAY Multipurpose Room
November 2, 2017
3:30pm
Voting Members Present: Mike Godfrey, chair; June Pilcher; Carl Hollingsworth; Scott Whiteside; Sheri Webster, Brenda Burk; Bob Brookover; and George Smith
Non-Voting Members Present:  Elliott Charles; Janie Hodge; Leslie Moreland; Graham Neff; Dan Radakovich; Stephanie Ellison and Rhonda Todd
Godfrey convened the meeting at 3:30 pm
Introductions
Godfrey welcomed the committee.
Consideration of Meeting Minutes
The committee approved October meeting minutes.
Faculty Athletic Report
Hodge reported that she, Radakovich and Ellison attended the ACC meetings in October in Miami.  She stated they were not able to see Miami’s main campus.  She reported that Clemson will host the ACC meeting next fall.  Hodge stated there was discussion of many social issues and we felt strongly that FARS would like to have a united statement concerning these issues.  
Hodge stated that the NCAA recommended all universities review their basketball program.   
Nieri Student Athlete Academic Area Report
Moreland stated that the APR numbers have been reported for 2016-2017.  She said the numbers were good, and they will be officially released in May.  She reported that progress reports are complete with a 65% participation rate.  Moreland reported that during October, student athletes logged more than 500 hours of community service.  
Athletic Department Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]Neff stated that Radakovich is in the process of hiring a new Softball coach and staff.  He reported that phase one of the softball stadium was approved this morning in Columbia and the first pitch will be in February 2020.  Neff reported that the Tennis construction has started and will be complete sometime this summer.   Radakovich reported there is a weekly security meeting before any games on campus with an additional meeting with the local police.  He stated that fully-geared SWAT teams are strategically placed around campus to ensure safety.  


Committee Reports
 Godfrey stated that the Council needs to resolve who will serve on each of the Committees plus the Athletic connection.  Godfrey stated that Bartley reported that the Communication and Administrative Committee met.  Webster stated that her committee met as well, but they are still looking at the framework to ensure efforts are not being duplicated.  
Other
Future meeting dates:   The next meeting will be on December 7, 2017.
Meeting adjourned at 4:33 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Rhonda Todd
